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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 9th April 2019 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), S Mash, P Venning, G Parkin, C Sykes, L Brown, Borough Cllr M Burgess, Jo Vos Community Warden, Lee Phelan Voluntary Support Warden, 8 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
3970.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters; None


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded

3971.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr A Lloyd-Smith, reason accepted.   PCSOs Kate Richards & Luke Jones.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.  
3972.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 12th March 2019:  After a correction, confirmed

            and signed as a correct record. 

3973.
Matters Arising: 

i)  Change of KCC policy on Free School Transport update.  Response received from Roger Gough to Chairman's letter after FoI request made.  After a full discussion, the draft reply the Chairman had emailed to Cllrs was agreed with a copy going to Mike Hill, County Cllr and also to Damian Green MP & Claire Frost, Wittersham Primary School Headteacher.


ii) Police Parish Forum update.  Cllr Venning gave a report on the meeting held on 22nd March which he, the Chairman and the Clerk had attended.  It had been agreed that these meetings should continue on a quarterly basis and would be held at Tenterden Town Hall.  A presentation on Speed Watch had been given by a Special Constable.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned so that Jo Vos, Community Warden, could give her report.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.

iii)  PROW  AT90  resurfacing update.  Clerk reported that KCC PROW Officer had recommended that a bridge go over the section of footpath with the drainage problem.


iv)  Great British Spring Clean 13th April update – Cllr Parkin is collecting the equipment from ABC. Notice has been put on Nextdoor to meet outside the Village Hall at 2pm.  Clerk to put notice on Facebook page.

v)   Housing Needs Survey update.  Clerk is waiting for dates from ABC officer who is on leave at the moment, to arrange a meeting to discuss results. 


vi)  SIDs update.  Licence from ABC sent to Highways but it doesn't meet their requirements.  This has been referred back to ABC and response awaited.

vii)  Wittersham Primary School – Cllr Mash has spoken with the Headteacher who has expressed a wish for the donation the Council would like to give the school, should go towards revamping the library.  Cllrs had previously agreed an amount of £100.
3974.
Planning Application:


19/00353/AS  Kingsgate Lodge – Demolition of the existing agricultural buildings, erection of  a replacement two storey dwelling with amenity space, landscaping and access including change of use of land to residential use and the conversion and the alteration of the existing dwelling to a car barn and ancillary storage use.  Cllrs listened to the comments made by the applicant during the Public Session.  4 Councillors voted to support it with 2 abstaining. 
3975.
The Swan update.  Chairman reported on the meeting held on 5th April 2019 which had been 


arranged for those who had registered an interest with the Clerk.  76 people had attended and 


support for reopening The Swan was strong.  Chairman would write a follow up article for the 


Outlook.  It was agreed that as funding wouldn't be available to the Project Team to start with, 
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the Parish Council would fund the cost of hiring the Club Room for their first 3 meetings.
3976.
To consider the quotes obtained by Cllrs Lloyd-Smith & Venning with regard to 
purchasing a replacement ride on mower.  Decision deferred from last meeting.  Cllr 
Venning reported that they had obtained 3 quotes, £9,526.67, £10,327.40 & £9,526.67 none of 
which were better than the £9,485.62 which was the quote obtained by the Caretaker from Lister 
Wilder who would also fit a beacon on the van for £150 plus Vat. This would be less £1500 for 
part exchange of the old ride on mower.

3977.
Correspondence:


a)  KALC - Membership Renewal £398.72 plus Vat.  Agreed.


b)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Membership renewal £52.  Agreed.

c)  Email from Mavis King asking if the loose areas on the Fountain may be repaired.  Clerk had emailed background information on the original restoration of the fountain which Mrs King had instigated.  After a short discussion it was agreed that Mrs King could take this forward.


For noting:
            d)  Porchlight – Thank you for our donation.

            e)  Air Ambulance – Thank you for our donation.


f)   PKF Littlejohn PLC – Notice of Annual Audit & date of audit 1st July 2019.


g)  Victim Support – Thank you for our donation. 

Previously Circulated by email:

h)  National Audit Office Report on the planning system     i)  ABC – Leader Briefing Note for Parishes no. 87     j)  ABC – Leader Briefing Note for Parishes no. 88     k)  National CSSC Green Message – Brexit Protests 22-25 March.     l)  ABC – Leader Briefing Note for Parishes nos. 89 & 90     m)  News from the High Weald AONB Partnership March 2019.     n)  Kent PCC Spring 2019 newsletter     o)  NHW Message – Ashford District PCSOs – electric bikes.     


p)  KALC – Operation Brock     q)  NHW Message – latest copy of Rural Matters     r)  Latest news from South East Water     s)  Monthly update from PCSOs     t)  Invitation from the Mayor of Ashford – Bird Song Adventure: Nightingales Around Ashford – Sunday 19th May 2019.

3978.
Payments for Authorisation: 


Calcpay – Payroll download for 2019/20, £70 plus Vat.  Agreed.


Cllr Venning questioned whether it is possible for the Clerk to have a Monzo type card to make credit/debit card payments easier.  Agreed to look into this. 
3979.
Working Party Reports:


a)  Caretaker's:  Nothing to report


b)  Finance:



i)  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.



ii) End of Year Receipts & Payments Account & End of Year Statement.  Figures were explained, agreed and signed by the Chairman.  

c)  Planning:                                                        
                 Decisions received: 

                 19/00229/AS  4A Swan Street – Construction of garage & workshop.                        Granted

                 19/00092/AS  War Memorial – Addition of two names to the War Memorial               Granted


d)  Highways: Nothing to report.

e)  Public Rights of Way: Clerk reported that 3 fallen path end poles had been replaced.


f)   Open Spaces:  Cllr Brown reported that picnic bench on Coronation Field needs repairing.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard:


      i)   Clerk waiting for quote for repair of Church perimeter wall


      ii)  Chairman reported that Lexi Datta had prepared a report on the trees along the Cemetery


           boundary.


      iii)  Cllr Parkin asked if it would be possible to have a gate from the existing Cemetery into


           the extension lower down.  Thought it a good idea and to be born in mind. 

3980.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  18th April 2019 following the Annual Parish Meeting 

3981.
Date of the Annual Parish Meeting:  18th April 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm

3982.
Date of the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council:  14th May 2019 at 7.30pm
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3983.
Items for information: 


Cllr Mash asked Cllrs to save their Tesco vouchers for the school please.
3984.
To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public. Proposed by Cllr Venning and seconded by Cllr Sykes and agreed.


The Swan Inn – Next steps were discussed.

.

The meeting closed at 21.40hrs
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
Planning Application:


19/00353/AS  Kingsgate Lodge   The applicant gave further details.  The Clerk asked for clarification with regard to the PROW which according to the Definitive Map crosses the development site but which isn't actually used.  It isn't possible to walk the correct route so the track from Poplar Road down to Kingsgate Farm and then round the back of the present Kingsgate Lodge is waymarked and used instead.  PROW officer at KCC is trying to get the correct route opened up but a Definitive Map Modification Order could be made to keep it where it is used now.
Community Warden's Report
Jo Vos reported that things had been quiet but she had been working with Lee on a few things.  She is currently working on a scam awareness scheme which she would like to bring to the village.  Lee is booking a date for an internet safety talk with the whole school.  Jo has put together a presentation for Key Stage 1 and 2.  The Chairman asked if she knew of the change of Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator, she could liaise with him.  Cllr Venning pointed out that if you were signed up for Neighbourhood Watch you could get a discount on your insurance. 


Jo was thanked for her report.
